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Llangan Community Council.

Minutes of an Ordinary General Meeting held at The Old Schoolroom, Llangan on Tuesday 14th April 2015
1. Welcome.
Due to the apologies of both Cllr R Mann (Chair) and Cllr N Blethyn (Vice –Chair), after a short discussion it was agreed that Cllr Keith Jones would be acting chair. 
Councillor Keith Jones opened the meeting & welcomed those present.  
2. Record of Members Present and Apologies for absence
Cllr Keith Jones (Acting –Chair), Cllr.B.Hayball-Jones, Cllr.D.Hammond, Cllr.A.Thomas, Cllr Karl Jones, and Jo Howell (Clerk).
Apologies for Absence.

County Councillor Ray Thomas, PCSO Carys Griffiths, Cllr R Mann, Cllr N Blethyn and Cllr P Wilson
3. To consider Police Matters
PCSO Carys Griffiths was absent and had not reported any crimes. 
4. To consider County Council matters

County Councillor Ray Thomas had sent his apologies as this meeting clashed with another meeting.  He did not have any County Council matters to report. 
5. Public Session

The members of the public present were there to answer questions re grant applications and there were no other comments they wished to make.  It was agreed by all, that the agenda point on grant applications be moved up the agenda to be discussed after the public session. 
6. To consider any matters arising from the Public Session
There were no matters arising. 
7. Grant Applications – previously circulated
The Chair suggested the discussion start with the Bridgend Samaritans application. 

After a short discussion Cllr B Hayball- Jones proposed that although the Council believe that the Samaritans perform important work, as this Council’s money is limited the grant monies should be awarded to organisations in the villages of St Mary’s Hill, Llangan & Treoes.  This was seconded by Cllr Hammond who added that we should suggest the organisation apply to Community Council’s in Bridgend.  This was agreed by all.  
It was RESOLVED that the application from Bridgend Samaritans be declined. 
Action – Clerk to write letter to the Samaritans thanking them for their application and indicating the views of the Council.

The Chair asked the Council to consider the Saron Chapel next. 

At this point the Clerk wished to query the ownership of the Chapel as previously there had been some confusion over this.  

The representatives of the Chapel present confirmed that as this was a congregational Chapel the members of the congregation effectively were the same as trustees.  A voluntary management committee had been set up with constitution, bank accounts etc. The members have agreed a 999 year lease.  In addition to this the first round approval had been obtained from the Heritage Lottery Fund for this project and they had required extensive information to back up that the group had the right to do the work.  

After a short discussion the Council agreed that this project seemed suitable for a grant.  It was proposed by Cllr A Thomas that the total amount requested of £1,250 be awarded, this was seconded by Cllr D Hammond and agreed by all. 

It was RESOLVED that a grant of £1,250 be awarded to Saron Chapel. 

Action – Clerk to formally contact the Saron Chapel group and raise cheque for signing at the next meeting.
The Chair now asked the Council to consider the St Mary Hill Action Group application.

The Clerk read the comments previously supplied from Cllr Blethyn & Cllr Wilson regarding their concern over the cost and use of the Sky TV.  

Cllr Hammond wished to remind the Council that these residents were those most affected by the Wind Turbine and so he felt that the Council should provide them with some of the monies received from the Wind Turbine Company. 

There was a long discussion regarding this application, generally the Council did not feel that the Sky TV part of the application was a suitable use of funds. 

Cllr Karl Jones whilst acknowledging that this application was from a separate group to Llangan Hall he believed that as Llangan Hall was receiving £39k as s106 monies, it would be sensible if some of the requests in this application came from that money, or perhaps the requested items could go in Treoes Hall.  Also it was believed that the requested table tennis table had already been received from the school. Cllr Jones also queried the cost of some of the items. 
After much discussion Cllr Hammond felt that although the Council were very sympathetic to supplying funds to this group he proposed that this application was probably not the best use of funds and perhaps the Clerk could meet with the group and try and determine different items for a grant application, this was seconded by Cllr Keith Jones and agreed by all. 

It was RESOLVED that this application be rejected. 


Action – Clerk to request meeting with this group to try and develop a new grant application.
The Chair now asked the Council to discuss the final application from the Llangan & Treoes Community Group. 
After a short discussion it was agreed that this application was a good use of funds, however there was concern over the use of Community funds for the ground maintenance and litter bin.  It was proposed by Cllr A Thomas that the monies requested for the benches and the preservation of the stonework be supplied this will be a maximum of £1,004 (invoices to be received once work/purchase made).  This was seconded by Cllr Keith Jones and agreed by all. 

It was RESOLVED that a maximum of £1,004 be awarded to Llangan & Treoes Community Group for the purchase of two benches and for the work in preserving the stonework of the Celtic Cross. 

Action –Clerk to contact group 

8. To consider and approve 2014/15 Budget (previously circulated).

All questions regarding the budget were answered by the Clerk.  It was then proposed by Cllr A Thomas that the budget be approved, this was seconded by Cllr Keith Thomas and agreed by all.

It was RESOLVED that the presented budget be approved. 

9. To consider the Council’s response to the White Paper (local government reform- power to the people) – previously circulated. 

The Clerk outlined the relevant part of the White Paper that related to the merger of Community Councils to make one large Council.

After a short discussion it was agreed that the Council were very unsupportive of the suggestions in the paper, and did not feel that volunteers could be expected to work on such a merged Council and that the required work could be done by the smaller Councils. 

It was agreed that the Clerk should complete the consultation paper using the views of the Council.


Action – Clerk to complete Consultation
10. To consider Community Centre reports 

No reports had been received and there were no questions asked. 

11. To receive the Minutes of the Meeting held 3rd March 2015 
Cllr Keith Jones proposed that the minutes be approved; this was seconded by Cllr Hayball- Jones and agreed by all. 

It was RESOLVED to adopt these minutes.

The minutes were signed by the acting Chair.
12.  Matters Arising.
8.2 (17.4 Feb 2015)- The Clerk confirmed that the complaint re rubbish from the Warterton estate had been made and acknowledged.  Cllr Hayball –Jones did not believe there had been an improvement. 
Action – Clerk to follow up with Coychurch Community Council Clerk to ask them to report to Bridgend County Council. 

9.2 – The Clerk confirmed that the savings account had been closed and all monies transferred to the current account. 
13. To consider the Clerks Report
The Clerks report was reviewed and there were no comments.
14. To consider any planning matters 
The Council did not wish to make any comments on the open planning applications.  
15. To consider any Correspondence 
Correspondence was reviewed there were no comments or correspondence to add.
16. To consider any reports of Councillors
Cllr Karl Jones had two reports:-
· Continued dog fouling on the George V playing fields – Cllr Jones had had reports that there was still extensive dog fouling on these fields.  He wished to enquire on whether this Council had the authority to ban horses and dogs from the fields, should it agree to do so.  Action –Clerk to look into ownership of the land.
· Speeding and Antisocial behaviour towards a Treoes resident by a motorist.  The Clerk reminded the Council that they could help set up a Speedwatch group, and requested that Cllr Karl Jones encourage Treoes residents in particular to join the scheme. 
Action – Clerk to report incident to PCSO Griffiths and also to see if she had attended villages to check speeds as previously promised.  Also Clerk to send Cllr Karl Jones, Speedwatch forms to try and encourage support for a group.

17. Time, date and venue of next meeting –
The next meeting will be the AGM as well as the ordinary meeting at 7.00pm on Tuesday 5th May 2015.  
Due to a number of apologies for the June meeting the Council agreed to change the meeting to Tuesday 9th June 2015 (instead of Tuesday 2nd June). 
Action – Clerk to advertise change of meeting date.
18. The meeting closed at 8pm.
a. Signed:


b. Dated:
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